

## 'Helping us to help ourselves learn'

Tuesday 9th June 2020

Dear Parents and Carers.

Please find below the links to a series of videos Stanwell Comprehensive have made to aid the transition process this year.

It is advisable to watch the videos in order (1,2,3) but it is not essential to watch them all in one sitting. There is a lot of information contained in the videos and it is worth parents and pupils engaging with the content of each one.

The videos include .......

Video 1 - A welcome from our Headteacher and virtual tour with narration

Video 2 - Messages and advice from Stanwell Staff and pupils

Video 3 - Information about catering facilities

Stanwell have also confirmed that because they not able to facilitate school visits for Year 6 this year, the first school day in September will be designated to Year 7 pupils only so there will be no older pupils on site when they return to school for the first day of the Autumn term. This will allow time to make sure that all new Year 7 pupils are comfortable and familiar with their new surroundings.

Stanwell have also provided a designated email address, shown both on this video and in the transition booklet sent through earlier this week. This can be used by parents and pupils, after you have watched the videos, engaged with the booklet and have questions about starting in September. Both the videos and the transition booklet can also be found on the Stanwell School Website under the heading Transition Information (Year 7, 2020).













## 'Helping us to help ourselves learn'

https://youtu.be/ FvcNeUlJxl
Stanwell transition video 1 - YouTube
youtu.be
Headteacher welcome and virtual tour.
https://youtu.be/ oHo1iLKGic
Stanwell transition video 2 - YouTube
youtu.be
Messages from staff and pupils.
https://youtu.be/vPefBRP0OGw
Stanwell transition video 3 - YouTube
youtu.be
Catering
We hope this really useful information will help you and your children through this transitio



process.



Mrs Gaynor Haldenby and Mr R Thomas





